


Chair’s piece 
 

The Club as a community 

Over the last three or four months I have become very 
aware of many tensions within the Club, with increased 
friction between some of our coaching groups. I have taken 
steps over the last eight weeks to confront some of these 
issues and to try to find practical ways forward which 
respected the passions of the coaches involved, but which 
allow all our volunteer coaches to operate in a friendly and 
supportive environment. At the end of the day it is our 
athletes that are the most important individuals in all of this 
and our focus must always be to allow them to develop in 
the way that is most suited to their needs. Their success is 
our success, and it is always much more rewarding to 
organise and/or officiate at meetings when our athletes are 
performing well. A divided club will achieve far less 
success than a club that is working together in an 
atmosphere of mutual respect. 

I hope I have made some progress here but if there are 
athletes, parents or coaches who feel there is more that I 
should be doing then please get in touch with me. 

Chiltern League 

Congratulations to everyone involved in the Chiltern Cross 
Country League this winter. Last year we won overall after 
finishing second to Bedford in the previous two seasons. 
This year we won even more comprehensively than last. 
There are overall trophies in five categories: Overall, 
Seniors, Juniors, Male and Female. Last year we won four 
of them with the Juniors finishing second to Bedford. This 
year our Juniors also won, completing the set. 

We again had the most athletes turning out at each of the 
five fixtures, with a club record turnout of 132 at the 
Teardrop Lakes in November. Credit is due to Team 
Managers, Douglas Yabsley, Sharon Edghill, Richard 
Pownall and Jackson Ryan, who persuaded club members 
to turn out in such large numbers. 

At the last fixture there were three presentations of awards 
in the marquee during the afternoon. Although it was a 
very cold day, I was disappointed that so few Milton 
Keynes runners were there for the final presentation, 
turning what should have been a celebration into 
something of a damp squib, after all the work that had 
gone into winning so many of the trophies. 

MK Festival of Running 

Thank you to everyone who turned out to help with this 
year’s MK Festival on 5 March. Nearly 4000 runners 
finished races over 5km, 10km, a Half Marathon and 20 
miles. The club should benefit to the tune of between £18k 
and £19k this year which will enable the club to fund many 
things that we could otherwise not afford. 

This year the marshalling of the course was divided into 
five sectors with each sector managed by a different group 
within the club. This has worked much better than in 
previous years with far more marshals out on the course 
and at the feeding stations. Heavy rain between 8am and 
9.15am dampened spirits (and caused some flooding at 
one of the underpasses on the course) but there was 
(contrary to the forecast) no further rain until 12.30pm 
when the races were almost finished. We were very lucky! 
Thank you to everyone who helped on the day (some of 
whom got soaked twice) and, in particular, the coordinators 
Karen Trapnell, Paul Sutherland, Jack Kee, Joan Peedah, 
Tia Margan and Nicole Boddington. 

Feedback after the race suggested that we needed clearer 
instructions on how to use the radios, a sweeper bike at 
the end to tell marshals they could stand down, and a 
better system for ensuring that all the signs and litter were 
collected from the course. I cleared litter from the final part 
of the course some five days after the race, which does 
leave the club vulnerable to criticism from local residents. 

Next year there will be no Silverstone Half Marathon (this 
year it was held the week after our Festival). It will be 
replaced by a London Half Marathon on 4 March 2018. 
Consequently we are provisionally targeting Sunday 11 
March 2018 as the date for the next MK Festival of 
Running. 

Athletics 

As winter turns to spring, my thoughts turn to athletics. We 
have a full programme of events from open meetings to 
league competitions and championships, with enough to 
cater for everyone’s needs. There are some changes to 
league competition this year. The Young Athletes’ League 
(YDL) will have only three fixtures for our U20/17 and 
U15/13 Teams, followed by an Area Final. Only the top 
three teams in the Midlands Premier Division (North-East) 
will qualify for the Midlands Area Final. Last year our 
U20/17 Team finished third and our U15/13 Team was 
second. Our target will be for each team to at least qualify 
for those Area Finals. 

In the Southern Athletics League (SAL), for Seniors, U20s 
and U17s, the number of points scored for each of four key 
officials has been raised from 2 to 5, making it even more 
important to get a full complement of officials for each 
meeting. The recent Officials’ Course, organised by Karen 
Trapnell has boosted the number of officials we can call 
upon to support our meetings at home and away. 

We are fortunate to have photofinish available for our 
home meetings in the YDL and SAL and for the British 
Milers’ Club Meeting on 3 June. 

East Midland Grand Prix Road Races 

Our road runners have not been forgotten. There are a 
whole host of fixtures advertised on our fixtures list. 

In particular there is the popular East Midlands Grand Prix 
Series (http://www.emgp.org.uk) of 8 races on summer 
evenings with the first at Silverstone on Tuesday, 2 May 
and the last at the Open University in Milton Keynes on 
Tuesday 27 June. I hope to see you there. 

Club Membership Fees 

Thank you to everyone who has renewed their 
membership for 2017 and been re-affiliated with England 
Athletics. Our new Membership Secretary, Richard 
Pownall has been emailing all members in the club (or at 
least all those members for whom we have a correct email 
address) to encourage renewal for this calendar year. The 
results have been a significant improvement on previous 
years although there are still a number of members who 
have not yet responded. You can contact Richard about 
your fees at membership@mkac.org.uk. 

Under UKA rules, athletes must be registered with England 
Athletics in order to take part in athletics and cross country 
competition. Each registration will cost the club £14 this 
year. Only athletes who have paid their fees will be 
registered. 

Mick Bromilow (mick.bromilow@mkac.org.uk)  

Chair, Marshall Milton Keynes AC 

www.mkac.org.uk  
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